PUBLIC NOTICE
THE COUNTY OF CARMARTHENSHIRE 
(C2203 PINGED ROAD, PINGED) 
(TEMPORARY PROHIBITION OF THROUGH TRAFFIC) ORDER 2025

NOTICE is hereby given that Carmarthenshire County Council intend, not less than seven days from the date of this Notice, to make an Order the effect of which will be to prohibit any vehicle from proceeding along the C2203 Pinged Road, Pinged from its junction with the A484 for a distance of 133 metres in a south easterly direction. 

Pedestrian and vehicular access to individual properties will be maintained where possible throughout the duration of the closure.

The Alternative Route for south east bound traffic is to travel in a southerly direcion along the A484 to its junction with the B4317.  At the junction turn left onto the B4317 and proceed in a north eaasterly and then northerly direction towards Pinged.  At Pinged turn left onto the C2203 and proceed in a generally north westerly direction, passing the property Maes Yr Afon, to return to a point south east of the closure.  Vice versa for north west bound diverted traffic.

The proposed closure is necessary to ensure public safety while Openreach carry out cabling works.

It is intended that the works will commence on Monday the 28h July 2025 and continue for a period of 18 days until Thursday the 14th August.

Where appropriate temporary Road Traffic Regulation Orders may continue in force for a period not exceeding eighteen months.

DATED 25 June 2025
Reference: HTTR-1906
e-mail address: philipwilliams@carmarthenshire.gov.uk 
WENDY WALTERS
Chief Executive
Carmarthenshire County Council, County Hall, Carmarthen SA31 1JP
